ECO-MUNICIPALITIES:  Ashland Wisconsin’s Award Winning Comprehensive Plan

Mary Rehwald, an Ashland, Wisconsin city councilperson and Northland College faculty member, will be speaking on Ashland’s award-winning “Natural Step” Comprehensive Plan and Ashland’s decision to join the “Eco-Municipality” movement, Tuesday, March 21, 7 PM at the Mabel Tainter Theater, 205 Main St., Menomonie.  Ms. Rehwald will answer questions following her talk.  The event is free and open to the public.

The State of Wisconsin has mandated that all communities establish a Comprehensive Plan which documents a long-range development strategy, and determines a community’s growth according to critical elements such as economic development, transportation, housing, land use, and natural resources. Menomonie’s comprehensive planning process has been underway for a year.

For Menomonie and for any community, the challenge of planning is to create a plan which recognizes the unique nature of the community and incorporates the goals of the residents.  Ms. Rehwald will discuss how, by involving the residents of Ashland in the process, the city was able to move from diverse points of view to identify common goals and objectives using the “Natural Step” philosophy.

The “Natural Step” philosophy is a system of evaluation which allows a community to organize itself toward a goal of long term sustainability.  The four principles of sustainability within the “Natural Step” are:

1.
Reduce dependence upon fossil fuels, extracted underground metals and minerals.

2.
Reduce dependence on chemicals and other manufactured substances that can accumulate in nature.

3.
Reduce dependence on activities that harm life-sustaining ecosystems.

4.
Meet human needs fairly and efficiently.

These four foundational principles of sustainability have given Ashland residents a common framework as they have developed an updated Comprehensive Plan for the city.  

In addition, the evening will offer the opportunity to form study groups focusing on the “Natural Step.”  

More information about the “Natural Step” is available online at www.naturalstep.org and in the book “The Natural Step for Communities” by Sarah James and Torbjörn Lahti which will be available for purchase at the event. 

Join us for this community dialogue on planning for the future.

This event is sponsored by Collab Architecture, Greensense UW-Stout, Heritage Builders, Menomonie Market Food CO-OP, Sierra Club Chippewa Valley Group, and West Wisconsin Land Trust.

For further information contact Collab Architecture at 715.231.6174.

